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WORKING
FOR YOU

Several litter bins have been 
repaired and new ones installed, 
a number of additional salt bins 
are currently on order, which are 
also then filled by the Parish 
Council. 

A further seat has been provided 
by the green space in Anlaby 
Common,  and any  other  
suggestions for additional street 
furniture in the parish are always 
welcome.

The cast iron sign 
at the junction of 

Beverley Road and 
Tranby Lane has 

been refurbished 
and four new 
parish signs 

installed at the 
parish boundaries.

The Parish Council aims to support and encourage a strong sense of community and community 
values for all our residents and a sense of pride and identity in the parish, recognising its history 

and helping shape its future. We are keen to have resident's feedback and also to hear from 
anyone who may wish to be considered to become a Parish Councillor. 

This year we have again 
p lanted  numerous  
daffodil bulbs and trees 
on public land.

if any residents have 
ideas for other sites or 
would like to help with 
planting please let us 
know.

CHRISTMAS 2018

CHRISTMAS 2019

The Christmas 2018 events were well 
attended and enjoyed by young and old 

residents. The Christmas tree decorations 
and colouring competition held with 

Anlaby and Springhead Primary Schools 
were very hard to judge with so much 

talent on show and enjoyed by the 
children. A number of additional lights 

for the trees in Anlaby & Anlaby Common 
have been ordered to complement those 

purchased over the last few years.

The 2019 events will be held on Friday, 
29th November starting at 6.00 p.m. at 
the Village Hall in Anlaby and St. 
Mark’s Anlaby Common, with a variety 
of entertainment and Father Christmas 
in attendance.



IF YOU WANT TO CONTACT US

Your Parish Council meets every second Thursday of the month at Anlaby Community Care Centre, First Lane, Anlaby

Contact the Clerk: 01482 657572

Email: clerk@anlaby-commonpc.co.uk
Website: www.anlaby-commonpc.co.uk

Planning 
A proposed development plan to build on Anlaby Common green space was strongly opposed by the Parish Council 
and we are monitoring how the East Riding of Yorkshire Council Planning department are viewing this submission. 
Likewise the proposed use of the Onslow Street as an access route for potential continued development between 
Lowfield Road and First Lane was strongly opposed. 

All planning applications in the parish are reviewed and recommendations put forward to the East Riding Planning 
Department, but individuals can also comment via the East Riding Council website, whether this is in support or as an 
objection, and generally a number of unique individual comments tend to be better received than a petition or group 
response on planning issues. 

Parking & Traffic
We ask residents and their family, friends and tradesmen to be 
considerate in how they park, as parking completely or partially on 
the pavement can obstruct pedestrians, wheelchair and pushchair 
users and force them to use the road to pass parked vehicles.  
Parking on the pavement can lead to an offence of obstruction being 
committed, and it is illegal to park on the pavement/verge by the 
side of yellow lines.It should be noted that unless you are accessing 
your property via a dropped kerb it is an offence to drive on the 
pavement even for a short distance.

The centre of Anlaby is to become a 20mph zone from 
Grove House/Kwik Fit past the shops and up to St Peter's 
Church, and into Wolfreton Drive. We are pressing the 
East Riding of Yorkshire Council to have the disabled 
bays in the car park by the Hull Road shops repainted as 
these have almost disappeared, and  have been 
consulting with them about how to improve safety and 
slow traffic along Hull Road near Anlaby Common and 
the area around the Primary School.

We welcome the change of access/exit to Morrisons car 
park and continue to press Derwent Estates for the 
provision of a permanent footpath at the corner of 
Anlaby Retail Park for a common sense access point to 
the area from Springfield Way.

Local Organisations
A number of donations/grants have been awarded 
including Anlaby Community Care Association, 
Anlaby Village Hall, Haltemprice Skate Park 
Association, Haltemprice Bowling Club, St Mark’s 
Church Hall, 5th Hull Boys Brigade Band, Hull & East 
Yorkshire Swift Conservation Group. The Parish 
Council welcome grant requests from charities and 
non-profit making organisations that benefit 
residents of the parish, applications can be made by 
completing a Grant Application form obtained from 
the Clerk.

Men in Sheds is attracting considerable interest 
nationally and locally, with around 45 local people 

expressing an interest in this growing phenomenon 
aimed at helping provide leisure, relaxation and practical 
activity. If you would like to get involved please contact 

Carole Johnson on 01652 637700 (Humber & Wolds 
Rural Action) carole.johnson@hwrcc.org.uk

or Gill Rice gillrice@rocketmail.com

Men in Sheds

A new Neighbourhood Watch Group is established covering the 243 homes built by
Barratt & David Wilson off Lowfield Road with the aim of reducing and preventing crime, 

providing a safe environment for residents and promoting community spirit, and is a
great idea. Their email address is aspectnhwgroup@gmail.com
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